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On Wednesday, December 13, 2022, the Minocqua Police Department received information about a 

suspicious vehicle in the area, but the vehicle was gone upon officers arriving to the scene.  They did receive 

the license plate number during the report and found that it was registered to Cody J. Huebner, 32, of Shawano.  

Huebner had a Probation Warrant for his arrest.  On December 14, 2022, Minocqua Police Department officers 

observed the vehicle in the Save More Parking Lot and attempted to make contact with the male entering the 

vehicle.  When approached, the male, later identified as Huebner, entered the vehicle and attempted led law 

enforcement on a high speed pursuit southbound on Highway 51.  Huebner crashed his vehicle in the 

Hazelhurst area and ran on foot into the woods.  Huebner pointed a handgun in the direction of one of the 

pursuing officers and Huebner told the officer that Huebner was not going back to jail.  Huebner attempted to 

enter a home but was not able to.  Huebner then found an unlocked vehicle with the keys in the vehicle in a 

driveway and stole this vehicle.  While driving away from the neighborhood, Huebner struck one of the 

deputies causing non-life threatening injuries.   Huebner then led law enforcement on an eight mile chase in 

excess of 80 miles an hour on ice covered roads. Huebner then exited the car and ran in the woods near little 

Little Bearskin Lake.  After approximately two hours. Huebner and was arrested in the area of South Shore 

Road and Pollnow Road in the town of Cassian.  Huebner is in the Oneida County Jail at this time for a 

Probation Warrant and charges in relation to this incident will be added in the next few days.  Personnel from 

the Minocqua Police Department, the Woodruff Police Department, the Rhinelander Police Department, the 

Vilas County Sheriff’s Office, the Lincoln County Sheriff’s Office, the Wisconsin Department of Natural 

Resources, the Oneida County Emergency Services, and the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office were all involved 

in the incident.   No one was seriously injured during this incident.   
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